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Kevin and Fran in the newly re-furbished area of the Shoulder of Mutton restaurant 

 
Kevin and Fran step up to the plate 

Such a pity we don’t have a Village Gala any more, isn’t it?  Such a pity nothing seems to 
be happening about the Diamond Jubilee, isn’t it?  Well thanks to Kevin and Fran Hacking 
at the Shoulder of Mutton, it looks as though it’s all taking off. 
 
Not content with just organising a party to celebrate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee next 
June, Kevin and Fran have plans to bring back the traditional Village Gala with all the old 
entertainments and some new ones too and to make this an annual event after a lapse of 
something like twenty years. 
 
The plan is that the event will be held on the RDC field adjacent to the school (RDC permit-
ting).  It will go on over the Bank Holiday weekend 2/3 June 2012 and will include a football 
competition, cricket competition, quoits, a tug-of-war and, for the less athletic, traditional 
competitions like flower-arranging and cake-making.  It’s hoped that there will be a climbing 
wall provided by the Army and fun and games for the children.  Perhaps even a mini-Crufts 
so that even the dogs have something to take part in! 
 
In the evenings there will be live music and there will be an ice-cream stall, a beer tent and 
plenty of food throughout.  The emphasis is on there being something for everyone to enjoy. 
 
What Kevin and Fran need now are two things: people to help and sponsorship.  Initially 
they want is about four or five people to help get the ball rolling.  More people will be need-
ed as plans are firmed up.  If you have ideas about what you would like the event to include 
and want to be involved in getting it off the ground, give them a ring on 377271. 
 
Although the venture is not profit-seeking it needs to make some money to carry forward so 
that the fair can become an annual event and quite a bit of money is needed up front to cov-
er major items such as the hire of the marquee, a PA system and so on.  Financial contribu-
tions great and small would be very welcome. Continues on page 4 
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MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP NEWS 
Tel: 377198   Open  Monday to Friday 8.00 – 6.00, Saturday 8.30 – 1.00 

 

Make it your shop and make your voice count.   
 
Well, that’s it.  Dark by five o’clock.  
Time to start thinking about warm, 
comforting casseroles and soups, 
warming glasses of red wine or tea by 
the fire.  
We’ve got just what you need for all of 
those. 
 

YORKSHIRE PROVENDER 
SOUPS 

Try the new winter range of flavours: 
 

 Root vegetable with British Beef 

 Beetroot with parsnip, 
horseradish and ginger 

 Butternut squash with orange 
and ginger 

 Winter root vegetable with pearl 
barley and thyme 

 
LOOK WHAT WE FOUND! 

(That’s really the name of the company!) 

 
A brilliant new product.  A meal in a 
bag in a range of delicious flavours 

 Cumbrian Lamb Hotpot  £3.29 

 Fellside Beef Casserole £3.29 

 Beef and Basil Meatballs  £2.74 

 Fellside Chilli con Carne  £2.24 

 Beef Bolognese with Basil and 
Oregano  £2.24 

 Thai Chicken Curry  £3.29 

 
Vacuum-packed so you can keep it for 
ages in a cool dry place.  300g packs 

are enough for one very healthy 
appetite or two more modest ones. 

 
No time for breakfast? 

 

BELVISTA BREAKFAST 
BISCUITS 

Made with milk and wholegrain cereals.  
Only 56 calories a biscuit and they come 
in packs of four.  As good as a bowl of 

cereal for breakfast-haters and people on 
the move. 

 

 
WINE OF THE MONTH 

 
MAKULU  - South Africa 

 
Pinotage 

Serve with rich meat dishes, venison, 
game birds, roasts and mature cheeses.  
Just the thing for cold weather-drinking 

£6.20 
 

 

Middleton Tyas Preserves 
Perfect Partners 

Following our success last year with 
fruit jellies to serve with meat we’ve 

produced five flavours this year.   
 

 Redcurrant   
Perfect with game 

 Rowanberry with redcurrant 
Perfect with game, venison and lamb 

 Apple with Rosemary 
Perfect with pork 

 Sloe and Apple 
Perfect with game and venison 

 Gooseberry with Juniper and 
Gin 
Perfect with goose and duck 

 
And something completely new 
– well actually very old-
fashioned but currently a very 
popular addition to fashionable 
cheese boards. 
 

o Damson Cheese 
o Crabapple Cheese 
o Quince Cheese 

 
A firm, intensely fruity jelly that 
perfectly complements cheese.  Also 
the perfect gift for foodie friends.  
Especially if you partner it with a  220g 
whole wax-wrapped  
 

SWALEDALE CHEESE 
£5.60 
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IMPORTANT    BROADBAND!   IMPORTANT  BROADBAND!   
IMPORTANT BROADBAND! 

 
YOUR VILLAGE NEEDS YOUR HELP!!!  PLEASE READ ON……… 
 
The lead article in last month‟s Village News made the strong case for fast, stable broadband in our 
villages.  Thank you if you responded to express frustration with our current broadband, a frustration 
which seems to be shared equally by both business and social internet users. 
 
Government and European money has been made available to pay for broadband upgrades in North 
Yorkshire over the next six years. But, there is almost certainly not enough money to provide 
high speed broadband for everyone. For us to have a real chance of benefiting we need to 
demonstrate strong community support, which means at least 150 expressions of support. 
 
There are two easy ways to help. The first, which is vitally important, is to complete the 
‘Expression of Interest’ form attached to this Village News and to encourage your friends and 
neighbours to do the same. Completed Expressions of Interest and supporting letters will become 
the basis of our case for funding so feel free to accompany your completed form with a letter 
describing your particular concerns and frustration with existing broadband.   
 
Completed responses should be returned to any of the following addresses.   
 
8 Westfield Gardens     The Old Chapel 
3 Kneeton Park     East Hall 
Village Shop      21 Oakfields 
 
Moulton readers can also leave forms in the box in the Black Bull. Wherever you deliver your 
completed form, please do so by 30 November. 
 
The second thing to do is to visit www.northyorks.gov.uk/broadband and, click next to the box entitled 
“register your interest” and complete that questionnaire.  
 
Finally, we will benefit from working with other local villages and we are doing that through the North 
Richmondshire Community Partnership which includes some 27 communities. In this way, we can 
strengthen our case for faster broadband which may be crucial to the future prosperity of our villages. 
 
If you have any queries on any of the above or want extra copies of the Expression of Interest form 
please call John Ross, on 01325 339949.   
 

Parish council update 
RDC playing fields 
Richmondshire District Council is again 
reviewing its policy on playing fields including 
the children‟s play area, RDC car park, 
footpath to the playing fields and other village 
assets. Representatives from RDC will be at 
the parish council meeting on Wednesday 9 
November starting at 7pm to discuss options 
for the future control/management of the 
facilities. 

 
The 2013 Review of Parliamentary 
Constituencies in England  
On 13 September 2011, the Boundary 
Commission for England published its initial 
proposals for new Parliamentary 

Constituencies in England. They are consulting 
on the proposals until 5 December 2011. If you 
are interested in finding out more and/or would 
like to comment, you can find details at 
www.independent.gov.uk/boundarycommission
forengland 
 

Moulton matters 
Book Swap 
The Book Swap held on Saturday September 
17 raised £64.46.  All proceeds are going 
towards the project to create a community 
facility in St Andrew‟s Church.  The next Book 
Swap will be held on Saturday 15 October from 
10.00 to 12 noon.  
 

http://www.northyorks.gov.uk/broadband
http://www.independent.gov.uk/boundarycommissionforengland
http://www.independent.gov.uk/boundarycommissionforengland
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Moulton Community Facility at St Andrew’s 
Then main building works have been 
completed and we are pleased to advise we 
now have a fully functioning kitchen and 
working toilet St Andrew‟s!!    A path to access 
the toilet is to be laid and tiling and decorating 
is being carried out by village residents.  
Thanks to all who have supported the project 
so far.  Fund raising will continue to ensure we 
replenish funds.  To book St Andrew‟s for your 
next event, please call John Gentry at 01325 
377328. 
 
Table Top Sale 
There will be a Table Top Sale on Saturday 26 
November.  A table may be purchased for £10.  
Please contact Sue (377815) or Chris (377328) 
to reserve your table.   
 
Best Kept Village 
The competition for villages of less than 400 
residents was won this year by Cleasby.  As 
regards Moulton, the judges “were particularly 
impressed by the bus shelter and flower beds.  
However they felt [you] were let down by the 
condition of the farmyards and barns”.  Clearly 
the condition is out of our control, so well done 
anyway to those who made an effort to keep 
our village looking good.  
 
Dog fouling 
Once again there has been an increase in 
fouling. Please pick up after your dog.  
 

School report 
Skipping Workshop  
The whole school was involved in a workshop 
to learn the art and skills of skipping. The 
children worked in groups and were taught 
different skipping styles and tricks. They then 
had plenty of opportunity to practise their new-
found skills. Skipping ropes were on sale at 
school and the children have continued to 
enjoy skipping during break-times. 
 
Forest schools 
This exciting and stimulating scheme involves 
the children being taken to local woods where 
they explore their environment, complete tasks 
and activities and learn basic survival skills. 
Our grateful thanks go to the landowners of 
Smith Gutter Wood and Hinkle Wood for their 
generous participation in this project. 
 
Africa 
We currently have a link with a primary school 
in Kenya in a small town called Mbita and have 
shared work and visits. This partnership will 

enable our pupils to learn about, and 
understand, the lifestyle of children in another 
country.  We have also been introduced to a 
charitable link with Schools in Gambia where 
we hope to be able to offer support to a school.  
Mrs Price will be going to teach in a school 
there this half term break in order to get a 
better idea of how we can support and help 
them. 
 
Stained Glass Window 
Artist Jane Littlefield has been coming into 
school to work with all the children on potential 
designs for our new stained glass window. This 
will be the finale to our Heritage Week project 
and will eventually take pride of place in our 
reception area. 
 
Crucial Crew  
This safety awareness day was attended by 
our Year 5 and 6 pupils. It taught them about 
things such as remembering to wear seat belts 
when travelling, with the catchy phrase „Don‟t 
be dim, strap yourself in‟ as well as talks about 
fire and water safety and „stranger danger‟ 
 
 Open Day 
We are holding two open days for children who 
are due to start school in September 2012.  
Any potential new starters are warmly invited to 
come into school on Thursday 3 November 
1.30pm-2.30pm.  Please would parents contact 
the school on 01325 377285 if you have an 
eligible child and would be interested in coming 
to meet the staff and look around the school. 
 

Kevin and Fran step up to the 
plate 
Cont from page 1 

As well as Kevin and Fran‟s experience of 
providing food and drink in hospitable 
surroundings, they have already supported 
several village activities in their two years here 
with an annual golf tournament, sponsoring 
Middleton Tyas Cricket Club, hosting 
Dominoes matches and regular fund-raising 
quizzes.  The Shoulder of Mutton has also won 
a few trophies on its own account lately, most 
notably the Cask Marque.  This is the Gold 
Standard as far as approval for the keeping 
and serving of Real Ales are concerned and is 
a significant achievement. 
 
So the beer should be good and there should 
be plenty of fun for everyone.  Let‟s get the 
show on the road and give Kevin and Fran 
some backing. 
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CATTERICK GROUP OF WOMEN’S INSTITUTES 

AND 
     ST. MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS’ CHURCH 

 
Are joining together for the annual 

 
CAROL SERVICE 

On Sunday 4
th
 December 2011 

At 3.00 pm in 
ST. MICHAEL AND ALL ANGELS’ CHURCH 

MIDDLETON TYAS 
 

This service is for everyone. So please do come 
and make this a real Christmas Celebration. 

Refreshments afterwards. 
 

‘The Best Job in the Bank’ 
Peter Nimmins who writes under the name of 
Peter N. James has just finished the first of two 
books describing his time as a bank manager 
in the Dales. The copy is at the printers and will 
be available in the next few weeks locally and 
at peter@nimmins.fsworld.co.uk.  In the 
foreword of his book, entitled „The Best Job in 
the World – The Journals of the Last Dales 
Bank Manager‟, Peter says: 

„No one these days has a good word to say 
about banks and I hope it will be refreshing 
to read a light-hearted account of the life 
and times of a country bank manager, at a 
time, not so long ago when, with the 
doctor, the vet and the vicar, the bank 
manager was part and parcel of country 
life, especially in the Dales.  There was 
some banking done, but there was always 
time to enjoy all the other various parts of 
country life.  Hartley and the various 
villages described are in the Pennine Dales 
and all that you read did really happen, 
however names and places have of course 
been changed to protect the innocent and 
the not so innocent.’      
 
 

Middleton Tyas Memorial 
Hall 

 

 
 

FESTIVE SUPPER 
 

Saturday 3 December 
7.30 – 10.00 

 
Tickets, price £5, available from the post 

office 
 
 

SUPPER AND A FREE GLASS OF 
WINEl 

 

 

 

mailto:peter@nimmins.fsworld.co.uk
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November Down the Pub 

The Winter is now drawing in, dark cold nights,  

Summer seems a long time ago, so why not go down to the pub    
 

Lunch Time Special  

The Weekend Starts Early, every Thursday and Friday Lunch throughout November 

special Lunch Menu, 2 course £12.00 and this includes a glass of wine!!! What an offer    
 

Curry Night – it’s back 

Every Tuesday Night throughout November selection of different curries with 

accompaniments 
 

 
ITS Christmas! Well almost 

Have you thought about what you are doing? Have you planned your family gatherings, be 

it a family get together for Sunday lunch or a Christmas evening with work colleagues 

and friends? We can take care of it, no party too small.  Don’t forget we have our 

‘Upstairs’ room available for this.  

Also Christmas Day - What better way to spend it than at your local pub.  We take care 

of it all, best of all -  no washing up after….. 

New Year’s Eve!  You all remember how good last year was or if you were not there you 

heard about it.  Well, we are doing it all again but we only have a few places left  Contact 

us now if you’d like to come. 
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Service of Remembrance 
There will be a short service held at the 
Memorial Hall Plaque on 11 November in 
remembrance of those villagers who fought for 
our freedom.  Will those wishing to attend 
please meet at the Memorial Hall at 10.50 am.  
The service will commence at 10.55, finish 
about 11.15 and include two minutes silence at 
11.00.  A small cross of poppies will be laid on 
behalf of the village. 
 
This service is in addition to the Remembrance 
Service which is to be held in the church on 
Sunday 13 November at 9.30 am. 
 

 

St.Michael and All Angels’ Church 

  
Christmas Fayre 

To be held in the Memorial Hall 
Middleton Tyas 

Saturday 12 November 9.30 – 12noon 
 

Come and get into the Christmas Spirit! 
Make a start on your Christmas 

shopping 
And support the Church at the same 

time. 
 

 
Macmillan Great Coffee Morning 
Thank you so much to everybody who in any 
way supported the Macmillan Coffee Morning 
on 30 September.  Between donations, takings 
at the door, the raffle and a quiz at the 
Shoulder of Mutton which Dorothy Logan 
organised, we raised £800.  This was a 
tremendous achievement so thank you so 
much for your generosity. 
Yvonne and Thelma 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Great Auction of Promises.  11  FEB  
You‟re bound to have the date in your diary already!  
As well as the auction there‟s going to be supper, 
wine and a mind-reading, illusionist, comic 
magician!  It should be a great evening and lots of 
fun – just what we can do with in the darkest days of 
winter so please, come whether or not to are 
planning to bid.  Flyers about the Auction of 
Promises will be coming round any day now so  
please, everybody, rack your brains about what you 
could offer that‟s fun to give and fun to bid for.  
H‟mmmm…… Well, valeting somebody‟s car might 
not be tremendous fun but it would be well worth 
bidding for and it wouldn‟t be that hard to do, would 
it?  Thinking caps on! 
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We CAN DANCE 
Supporting dance projects for children with special needs 

Registered Charity No. 1136698 
 

 
“Fabulous 1950’s” 

 
Ladies Luncheon at Crathorne Hall, Yarm 

22 November 2011 at 12 noon 
 

            Cocktail Reception                         £26.00 each   
Please support our local charity.   
Tickets available from Pat Begley  377633 

 
 

Claiming dates 
November 
Wednesday 9 November 7.00 Parish Council 
meeting  
Friday11 November 10.50 Remembrance Day 
Service 
Saturday 12 November St Michael‟s Church 
Christmas Fayre 
Saturday 26 November Table Top Sale St 
Andrew‟s Church, Moulton  
Saturday 26 November 10.00 – 12.00 Book 
Swap, Moulton 
 
December 
Saturday 3 December 7.30 – 10.00 Festive 
Supper 
Sunday 4 December 3.00 Carol Service St 
Michael and All Angels‟ Church 
Thursday 15 December 6.00 – 8.00 Carol 
singing round the village 
Tuesday 20 December 6.00 – 8.00 Carol 
singing round the village 
Thursday 22 December 7.00 – 8.00 Carol 
singing on The Green 
Friday 23 December 4.00 – 6.00 Carol singing 
at Moto Services, Scotch Corner  
 
All events are in the Memorial Hall unless 
otherwise stated. 

Editor’s corner 
Copy for the December issue please too 2 The 
Green or e-mail dianahthomas@gmail.com or 
telephone 377311 by 20 November.  If you 
would like your organisation‟s calendar of 
events on the village website when it goes live 
please e-mail details to me. 
 

STOP PRESS 
Would anybody be willing to deliver just five 
copies of the Village News each month to 
Morris Grange and the houses nearby?  
Accessible from MT or Moulton. Please ring me 
on 377311 if you would be willing to help. 
Editor 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:dianahthomas@gmail.com
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Letter from Canon Rachel Stowe 
Autumn thoughts…. 
Being allotted the month of November is somehow 
appropriate, as I am now well into the autumn of my 
life and so now naturally see things from that 
perspective.  As I write this I am looking out to warm 
sunshine and a beautiful blue sky.  An hour ago it 
was raining heavily; during the night we 
experienced the tail-end of the latest hurricane.  The 
flowers in the garden are having a colourful second 
showing but the leaves are turning quickly and 
falling off the trees.   
 
Evidently the average age of worshipper in the 
Church of England is 61 and this is often reported 
with doom and gloom.  But is this really such a 
disaster?  To balance me to make this average 
there must be someone out there aged 44, in the 
prime of active life.  Last night I went to the licensing 
of a Vicar in a large and dynamic parish in this 
diocese and discovered he is the same age as the 
youngest of my children, in effect July to my 
November.  The church was packed with lots of 
young among the old.  A real sign of hope for the 
future long after I and my fellow autumnal oldies 
have gone.   
 
One thing about being elderly is being able to have 
the long view.  I first became a PCC member 60 
years ago, and have heard the same discussions 
again and again - about money and the parish 
share, the date of the Christmas fair and who will 
make the tea, the angst about the doings of the 
diocese, arguments about the forms of service, 
hymns, cleaning rota, and above all the lack of 
young people to share the load, „there‟ll be no one 
left when we are gone‟ etc.etc.  
 
And yet, somehow the dear old C of E seems to 
keep on passing on the mantle to the next 
generation and the next and so keep the light of 
Christ alive in town and village.  The church in the 
Yorkshire village I was brought up in closed some 
thirty years ago and all seemed dead, but now 
services are about to start up again in the village 
hall and once again God will be publicly honoured 
within that community.  Yes, a long winter but there 
are now real signs of new growth. 
 
As we look around our villages it sometimes feels 
that figuratively speaking the leaves are falling off 
our trees in congregational terms, church roofs are 
leaking, parish shares not fully paid, numbers of 
worshippers at the traditional services falling.  Sixty 
years ago I remember my Victorian-born ancestors 
saying much the same thing.  This is to take the 
November perspective  But, look around, like the 
spring bulbs and seeds hidden in the November soil 
there is much to be hopeful about in this benefice.  
Café churches, innovative family services, children‟s 
and youth groups, confirmation candidates, 
increasing numbers at Bible study groups, the 
outreach through the shoebox appeals and other 

charitable works, although hidden at times, are 
strong shoots.   
 
So, take heart, enjoy November, for „as long as the 
earth endures, seedtime and harvest, cold and heat, 
summer and winter, day and night, shall not cease‟  
Genesis 8.22 
Love and every blessing     
Rachel 
 
Team Bible Study 
All Saints' Annexe, East Cowton, Thursdays Nov 
10, 24 and Dec 8 at 10.30am, led by Revd David 
Lewis and Canon Rachel Stowe. Lively discussion - 
all welcome.  
 
St. Michael’s Majors 
There will not be a tea in November but we plan to 
have the Christmas Party, (weather permitting!) on 
Thursday 1 December, so please put that date in 
your diaries now.  As usual this will be in the 
Memorial Hall and usual travel arrangements apply. 
 
Annual church clean 
Our Annual Church Clean this year will be on 
Wednesday 9 November starting at 9.30am.  
We would love to see anyone who has some spare 
time to help to keep the church looking lovely.  
Hope to see you then.  
Jean Nimmins  
 
 
 

 
All Souls Service 

 
for the Parishes of Croft, Eryholme  

& Middleton Tyas with Moulton 
 

A service of song and prayer to remember all who 
have died. All are welcome to light a candle 

 in memory of loved ones. 
 

Service to be held at St.Peter’s Church Croft, 
on Wednesday, 2 November 2011 at 7.00 pm. 

 

 
 
 

EEast RRichmond TTeam MMinistry 
 

A Service of 
Remembrance 

 
For those who died in two World Wars 

and other conflicts 
 

9.30 am 
Sunday 13

th
 November 2011 

St Michael & All Angels Church 
Middleton Tyas 
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Church Services 
 

 Wednesday      2
nd

 November   All Souls Day   
  7.00 pm All Souls Service                                                             Croft Rev. D. Lewis 
    
 Sunday            6

th
   November   3

rd
 before Advent   

   9.30 am. Holy Communion Middleton Tyas Ven. S. Golding 
       
    
 Sunday         13

th 
November     Remembrance   

  9.30 am Remembrance Service Middleton Tyas Rev. G. Spedding 
  6.00 pm. Evening Prayer Moulton Mr    H. Swanston 
    
 Sunday         20th  November  Christ the King   
  9.30 am Holy Communion Middleton Tyas Rev. D. Lewis    
    
  Sunday        27

th 
November   Advent Sunday   

   9.30 am Morning Prayer Middleton Tyas Mrs V. Waugh 
    
 Sunday           4

th
  December  2

nd
 of Advent   

   9.30 am Holy Communion  Middleton Tyas Bishop James 
   3.00 pm W.I. Carol Service Middleton Tyas Rev. D. Lewis 
       
                                                                          
                        
 

 Date Sidesmen Reading Reader 

      

  6 November   Mr.  S. Hill 1Thessalonians   4 :    13 - end               p. 381 Mrs. E. Davies 

 Mrs.M. Hill  Matthew 25 :      1 – 13          p. 382  

      

 13 November Mr.  R. Aitken Zephaniah             1 : 7,  12  -  end p.384 Mr.R. Congreve 

 Mrs. P.Aitken Matthew              25 :   14  - 30          p. 387  

      

  20 November Miss M. Brown Ephesians                       1  :    15 - end p. 391 Mrs. M. Hill 
 Mrs. P. Swanston Matthew        25 :   31  -  end         p. 391  

      

27 November Mr. A.C.Hindhaugh Isaiah     64 : 1 – 9               p.393 Mr.P. Nimmins 
 Mrs. S. Mahaffy      Mark  13 :24 - end               p 395                                  
      
  4 December Mrs. M. Sheridan 2 Peter   3 :   8 – 15a p.398 Mrs. S. Vaux 
 Mrs. J. Nimmins Mark         1 :   1 -  8             p.398  
   
                                                           
Cleaning rota: 
5 and 12 December  Mrs Whittle and Mrs Aitken 
19 and 26 December  Mrs Carter, Mrs Wilkinson and Mrs Parker 
 
Sara Vaux will be in charge of flowers for the first two weeks of the month.  There will be no flowers during 
Advent. 
 
Everyone will be very welcome at these services. 
All readings are as detailed in the Revised Common Lectionary unless otherwise shown. 
Please note our Joint All Souls Service with Croft and Eryholme is on Wednesday 2

nd
  November at St Peters, 

Croft at  7.00 pm 
 

 If anyone needs the services of a priest please contact Revd. David Lewis on 01609 881205 or 
email davidlewis648@btinternet.com 

mailto:davidlewis648@btinternet.com
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BROADBAND EXPRESSION OF INTEREST FORM 

Please note: The completion of this form will help determine the need for improved broadband performance and             
does not commit you to a contract with any Internet Service Provider (ISP.) Further consultation will be undertaken       
once demand has been assessed and potential ISP‟s identified. The information supplied will be used to help plan          
the implementation of improvements to rural broadband. From October 2011 interest can also be expressed using an           
on-line „demand tool‟ which can be found at www.northyorks.gov.uk/broadband. 

1. Contact Details 

Name   ………………………………………………………… 

Address   ………………………………………………………… 

Town/Village  ………………………………………………………. 

Post Code    ……………………………………………………… 

Tel. No.    ……………………………………………………… 

Email       ………………………………………............. 

2. Which internet service provider do you use?  (ie BT, Tiscali, Orange) 

....................................................................................................... 

3. What speed is your contract for? (ie. 2mbps) 

....................................................................................................... 

4. What do you use the Internet for? 

Business    Recreation          School 

      

 

What is the actual speed you receive? [to check your real speed, log on to 
www.broadbandspeedchecker.co.uk.] 

....................................................................................................... 

5. How satisfied are you with your current broadband? 

  Very                                   Neither Satisfied                                      Very 

Satisfied           Satisfied         or Unsatisfied            Unsatisfied         Unsatisfied 

 

 

../../../../../../DOCUME~1/pcole/Local%20Settings/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/OLK8E/www.northyorks.gov.uk/broadband
http://www.broadbandspeedchecker.co.uk/
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6. Do you think the current level of broadband service affects your way of life? 

Yes                    No 

 

 

7.   If yes, how? 

....................................................................................................... 

....................................................................................................... 

 

8. Would you be interested in a community broadband network? 

Yes                  No 

 

 

9. What do you currently pay for your broadband? 

....................................................................................................... 

 

10.  Is this part of a package eg. to include telephone calls? 

Yes   No 

 

 

11.  Would you pay more for a more reliable, faster service? 

Yes   No 

 

 

12. If yes, what would you be prepared to pay for your monthly subscription?   

£10-£19         £20-£29          £30-£39 

      

 

 
 


